

August 25, 2014

**Board of Directors** 

Finance Department/Purchasing Division

Patrick Boyd

Attn: Gary Watahira

President

2600 Fresno Street Room 2157

Fresno CA, 93721

Linda Zachritz Vice-President

Dear Mr. Watahira,

Cindy Wathen Treasure Dear Wir. Wataiira,

De De Darnell

I write on behalf of The Fresno Arts Council, Hands on Central California and the Fresno Cultural Arts Rotary Club, a collaborative who has come together to support and manage the operations of the Art

Secretary

Gallery/gift shop and information center in the Historic Water Tower.

The Collaborative, proposes to transfer the current lease agreement between the City of Fresno and Hands on Central California to the

Fresno Arts Council who will manage the gallery and daily operations,

and work with the many artists who participate in this program. Hands on Central California will continue to recruit volunteers to work in the

Susan Hansen

Craig Houghton

Julie Linxwiler

Sandra Garcia

Thomas Ellis

Water Tower and the Fresno Cultural Arts Rotary club will provide support to help cover the PG&E expense.

Advisory

Coke Hallowell

Joyce Aiken

Jeff Roberts

Hal Tokmakian

The Collaborative will continue to maintain and develop the Visitors Information Center services currently provided to the City of Fresno.

The partners of the Collaborative are working together in the described manner and would appreciate the opportunity to continue, by leasing the building rent free in recognition of our ongoing financial investment in the maintenance and upkeep of the facility. Of further community benefit is the operations of the Historic Water Tower Visitor's Center.

Lilia Gonzales-Chavez Executive Director

Kindest Regards,

245 Van Ness Ave. Fresno, California 97321

559,237,9734

Lilia Gonzales Chavez

**Executive Director** 

Fresno Arts Council